CABINET
8th January, 2008

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
9.40 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Lancaster - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, M. Lea, Mann, Joe Murphy, Warmisham and Warner
54.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Merry.
55.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no interests declared.

56.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 11th December, 2007, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

57.
HOUSING STOCK TRANSFER NEXT STEPS

The Lead Members for Housing and Customer and Support Services submitted a joint report containing details for the next steps to be taken in relation to the Housing Stock Transfer.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Cabinet note the result of the tenant ballot in respect of the proposed stock transfer to City West Housing Trust and in the light of that result approved the stock transfer proceeds to conclusion subject to agreeing the terms that the Transfer Agreement obtaining all the necessary statutory consents from the Housing Corporation and the Department for Communities and Local Government.




(2) APPROVE an application be made to the Department for Communities and Local Government for all the necessary statutory consents in respect of the proposed transfer at an appropriate time and for the final approval of wording of the application to be delegated jointly to the Lead Member for Housing and Lead Member for Customer and Support Services prior to the final decision being made by Cabinet in respect of the application submission.



(3) THAT Cabinet notes the scheduled key date to the registration of the new local housing company with the Housing Corporation and completion of the date for the stock option transfer process.




(4) THAT the estimated start up costs associated with the stock transfer and the amounts estimated as indicated in the report submitted be as recoverable by the Council.




(5) the City Treasury  be instructed in consultation with appropriate officers to confirm the final value of the set up costs which are benchmarked for value for money purposes.
58.
SCRUTINY OVERVIEW SEPTEMBER TO NOVEMBER, 2007

Cabinet considered a report of the Leader of the Council containing details of feedback from the Overview and Scrutiny Function for the period September to November, 2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Scrutiny Function be noted.
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